
 

 

 
DECISION SESSION - CABINET MEMBER FOR COMMUNITIES 

 
WEDNESDAY, 18 MARCH 2015 

 
DECISIONS 

 
Set out below is a summary of the decisions taken at the Decision Session - 
Cabinet  Member for Communities held on Wednesday, 18 March 2015.  The 
wording used does not necessarily reflect the actual wording that will appear in the 
minutes. 
 
Members are reminded that, should they wish to call in a decision, notice must be 
given to Democracy Support Group no later than 4.00pm on the second working 
day after this meeting. 
 
If you have any queries about any matters referred to in this decision sheet please 
contact Jayne Carr (01904) 552030. 
 

4. RESPONSE TO PETITION - EXTENDING GARDEN WASTE 
COLLECTIONS 

 

Resolved: (i) That the content of the petition be noted. 
 

(ii) That the current collection arrangements be 
maintained (no winter collections). 

 
Reason: To protect front line waste services and to ensure 

that the service operates as efficiently as 
possible. 

 

5. PETITION - STREET DRINKING IN LOWTHER STREET, PENLEY 
GROVE STREET, TOWNEND STREET AND SURROUNDING 
AREAS. 

 

Resolved: (i)      That Option 1 in the report be approved i.e. 
                            that receipt of the petition be acknowledged 
                            and the ongoing work of the Council and its 
                            partners to, subject to the evidence  
                            supporting it, pursue a Public Space 
                            Protection Order for this area of The  
                            Groves be noted. 
 

(ii) That, with effect from 19 March 2015, 
Community Protection Notices be issued as 
appropriate. 

 
Reason: To ensure that the appropriate action is taken to 

ensure anti social behaviour is appropriately 



 

 

tackled within the city. 


